
Our Parish Priest is: Fr Jim Hayes 
St Teresa’s Presbytery, Glasgow Street, 
Dumfries. DG2 9DE. Tel: (01387) 252603. 

Email Fr Jim at: priest@stteresaschurch.com 
Website: www.stteresaschurch.com 

Our Parish Deacon is: Rev. Mr. William Hiddleston 
Tel: 01387 264424 E: william.hiddleston@yahoo.com 

(Please only call Deacon Willie Mon-Frid office hours unless an emergency) 

A parish of the RC Diocese of Galloway. Charity Number: SC 010576. 
The sick and housebound would appreciate a copy of the bulletin - 

if you can please pop one through their door. Thank you. 

SUNDAY MASSES: 11.30am here at St Teresa’s 

Sunday Mass also takes place as follows: 
Vigil: 6pm in St Luke’s, Moffat (DG10 9DS) also 6pm in St Andrew’s, Dumfries (DG1 2JL); 
Sundays: 9.30am in Holy Trinity, Lockerbie (DG11 2DA); 10am St Andrew’s, Dumfries; 

12 noon St Columba’s, Annan (DG12 6JG) 

SERVICES THIS WEEK 
Mon, Tues & Thurs plus !st & 3rd Sat-10am 

Wed & Frid, 2nd & 4th Sat-10am in St Andrew’s 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: 1st & 3rd Saturdays after 10am Mass till 11am. 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 1st & 3rd Saturdays after 10am Mass till 11am. 

The Rosary: Recited on Tuesdays at 9.45am 

The Ladies Guild: Meetings take place on Tuesdays in the Hall at 7.30pm. 

The Parish Hall: To book the hall please contact Mrs Peggy Marshall on 261373 

WEEKLY COLLECTION: £823.26 Thank you for your weekly assistance. 

Baptisms can be booked by contacting Fr Jim directly 

Weddings normally require six months notice-please contact Fr Jim. 

INTENTIONS THIS COMING WEEK: 
 

Sunday. 7th October: Alan Foley RIP (B’day rem.) and Ellen Foley (Ann); 
Monday 8th: Anne Durnian (RecDec) 

 
We pray too for all those undergoing any kind of treatment or medical care. 

 

 

OCTOBER 
2018 

 
The month of 

the Holy Rosary 

SUNDAY 7th OCTOBER 
27th Sunday of the Year (B) 
Sunday Cycle B :: Weekday Cycle 2 

Divine Office:  Vol. 3  Week 3 

CALL TO SILENCE: 
 

Praise we now the Lord our God, 
in silence we adore you. 

 

FIRST READING:  
Genesis 2:18-24 

 

PSALM 127: 
 

May the Lord bless us 
all the days of our life. 

 
 

SECOND READING: 
Hebrews 2:9-11 

 

GOSPEL ACCLAMATION: 
 

Alleluia! Alleluia! 
Your word is truth, O Lord, 
consecrate us in the truth. 

Alleluia! 
 

GOSPEL: 
Mark 10:2-16 

 
PREFACE: SUNDAY VII 

EUCHARISTIC PRAYER II 

WELCOME 
On Sunday 14th October 
Canon McSorley (Fr Pat) 

joins us for Mass. 
 

On Sunday 21st October 
(Mission Sunday) 

Fr Simon Beveridge 
joins us for Mass. 

SUNDAY 14th OCTOBER 
28th Sunday of the Year (B) 
Sunday Cycle B :: Weekday Cycle 2 

Divine Office:  Vol. 3  Week 4 
 

FIRST READING: Wisdom 7:7-11 
 

PSALM 89: 
 

Fill us with your love that we may rejoice. 
 

SECOND READING: Heb. 4:12-13 
 

GOSPEL ACCLAMATION: 
 

Alleluia! Alleluia! 
Blessed are you, Father, 

Lord of heaven and earth, for revealing 
the mysteries of the kingdom 

to mere children. 
Alleluia! 

 

GOSPEL: Mark 10:17-30 

SUNDAY 21st OCTOBER 
29th Sunday of the Year (B) 
Sunday Cycle B :: Weekday Cycle 2 

Divine Office:  Vol. 3  Week 1 

FIRST READING: Isaiah 53:10-11 
 

PSALM 32: 
 

May your love be upon us, O Lord, 
as we place all our hope in you. 

 

SECOND READING: Heb. 4:14-16 
 

GOSPEL ACCLAMATION: 
Alleluia! Alleluia! 

I am the Way, the Truth and the Life, 
says the Lord; 

no one can come to the Father 
except through me. 

Alleluia! 
 

GOSPEL: Mark 10:35-45 



THE ABABA PROJECT. The monthly update and pew collection takes place today. 

We remember our brothers and sisters in Ethiopia in our prayers too. 

 

JUMBLE SALE. This sale takes place in the Hall on Saturday 20th October at 2pm. 

The Ladies Guild would welcome any contributions you may have. Please leave 

them in the church porch or parish hall. For more information contact any of the 

members or call Peggy on 261373. 

 

AUTUMN FAYRE. This event takes place in the Parish Hall on Sunday 28th Octo-

ber following 11.30am Mass. Once again donations for the Bottle Stall and Cake 

Stall in particular will be most welcome. 

 

MINIBUS TRIPS. The next trip will be on Thursday 18th October leaving the 

church at 9.00am heading for a “Mystery Tour”. Sign-up at the back of church for a 

free outing! 

 

MISSION SUNDAY. This annual event is worldwide and takes place on Sunday 

21st October. It includes a pastoral letter and a special collection. 

 

STRICTLY TEA DANCE. This fun event, led by the Maureen Smith Dance School, 

in aid of the 60th anniversary carpet fund, will take place in the Parish Hall on Sat-

urday 3rd November from 3pm till 5pm. Tickets only £5 each (includes afternoon 

tea) and are available from Elaine (King) or Elizabeth (Blount). 

 

RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF CHILDREN (RCIC).  The preparation for 

Confirmation and First Communion for children in pr.4 upwards begins with the first 

meeting of the Saturday Club for this new session. It takes place in the Church on 

Saturday 3rd November beginning with 10am Mass and finishing at 12 noon. 

 

SAFEGUARDING TRAINING. On the afternoon of Sunday 21st October in the 

Parish Hall from 2.30pm till approximately 4.15pm all volunteers in our parish and 

area that work with children and/or adults at risk will take part in the national man-

datory Level 1 Induction training session. This training is mandatory for all church 

volunteers, employees and clergy and assists us all in creating safe and happy envi-

ronments for all. 

 

HOLY SOULS LISTS. The month of 

November will soon be upon us. This 

begins the traditional month when we 

remember all our dearly departed loved 

one’s at all Masses. 

Lists and envelopes are available in the 

church porch for those who would like 

to include their family and friends on 

the Altar List of the Dead during this 

month of the Holy Souls. All our masses 

will be offered for the Repose of their 

Souls. Lists can be returned at anytime 

to the box in the Lady Chapel. There is 

a custom, if you can afford it, to include 

an offering with your lists. You may of 

course hand in your list in any form/

envelope. 

 

POLISH COMMUNITY MASS. The 

Polish community next gather for Mass 

in polish here at St Teresa’s on 14th 

October at 2.15pm. 

 

SPUC UPDATE. Members of the dean-

ery Pro-Life group are handing out the 

regular Pro-Life update from SPUC to-

day-a great way to keep in touch with 

Life issues. 

 

SICK CALLS. If calling for the urgent 

services of a priest finds Fr Jim not at 

home please contact Deacon Willie who 

will assist in locating a priest for you. 

The Sanctuary flowers are 
dedicated to the memory of 

 
Alan Foley RIP 

and 
Ellen Foley RIP 

 

Donated by their loving family 
on the occasion of Alan’s birthday remem-

brance and Ellen’s anniversary. 
May they rest in peace. 

THE CATHOLIC CHURCH IN 
SCOTLAND: SAFEGUARDING 

STANDARDS.  
 

As you know there is a very well organ-
ised Volunteer preparation and selection 
process across the Catholic Church in 
Scotland. It is known as "In God’s Im-
age". Today our parish Safeguarding Co
-ordinators, John and Catherine will 
make our annual update. We would like 
to make you aware of the following prin-
ciple: 
 

POLICY STATEMENT 
 

"All components of the Catholic Church 
in Scotland, especially those in positions 
of leadership and responsibility, value 
the lives, wholeness, safety and well-
being of each individual person within 
God’s purpose for everyone. We seek to 
uphold the highest safeguarding stand-
ards in our relationships with people of 
all ages who are involved in whatever 
capacity with the Church and its organi-
sations. And therefore, as a Church 
community, we accept that it is the re-
sponsibility of all of us– ordained, pro-
fessed, employed and voluntary mem-
bers—to work together to protect chil-
dren and vulnerable adults from abuse 
or harm." (Section A-Our Commitment to 
Safeguarding). This statement and fur-
ther information is available on the par-
ish website. 
In each parish the parish priest is to en-
sure that this statement is a lived reality 
and he is to be assisted in that task with 
the help of parish co-ordinators. Our par-
ish co-ordinators for this area of concern 
are Mr John Lawson and Mrs Catherine 
Lavell. If you have a worry about the well 
being of any child or adult at risk at any 
activity involving the church please call 
John on 07 980 635 345 or Catherine on  
07904427792. You may of course call Fr 
Jim too on 01387 252603. 

Please pray for the repose of the soul of 
Mrs Vera McGeehan 

who has sadly passed away. 
We send our sincere condolences and prayers to her family and many friends at 

this sad time. Vera’s funeral details will be announced. 
May she rest in peace. 


